
	Meeting commenced at 8.05 am

	PRESENT

	School members: 
Paul Burluraux (Chair), Mary Copeland, Brent Fitzpatrick, Kevin Holland, Maureen Neill, Chris Quinn, Dianne Rowbotham, Dominic Wall, Emma Ockerby, Dr Andrew Soutar, Phil Travis

	Non school members: 
Debbie Mountain, Vivienne Robinson, Ian Murch

	Nominated subs:
Bev George, Tony Rickwood, Dwayne Saxton

	Observers:
Lynn Murphy, Fran Crowther

	Officers:
Cindy Peek, Sue Colman, Paul Makin, George McQueen, Sarah North, Andrew Redding


1. Apologies for absence 

Apologies providing an explanation of the reason for the absence had been received from: -
School members

Gill Edge (Vice Chair)

Attending a school trip to France
Anne-Marie Merifield

Situation at school


Gillian James


Prior commitment
David Ashcroft


Prior commitment
Linda Nudd


Prior commitment
Nick Weller


Dwayne Saxton attending in place
Non school members

None
Officers

Stuart McKinnon-Evans
Attending City Hall budget meetings
2. Disclosures of interest
No disclosures of interest were presented
3. Minutes of meeting 11 July 2012 and matters arising 

The Chair explained that this was a ‘single item agenda’ meeting arranged specifically to discuss the consultation on changes to the Primary & Secondary funding formulae and that the minutes of the 11 July Forum meeting have been circulated with the agenda, but that these would not be formally reported until the next standard Forum meeting in October. 
Andrew Redding however, provided a quick update on the following matters:
· Forum membership: Andrew reported that resignations have been received from Richard Hughes (Secondary Schools Member) and John McManus (Primary School Member) and that ongoing membership arrangements will be discussed further by the Forum at the next meeting. Andrew explained that membership by phase needs to be reviewed to take account of the October census and academy conversions.
· School banking arrangements: Andrew reported that the reference group of business managers has met and that the Authority will shortly be communicating with schools on the action that schools are being asked to take. Andrew stressed that these changes will be implemented in a facilitated manner
· Arrangements for public Forum meetings: Andrew reminded members of the requirement for Forum meetings to be held in public and reported that the next meeting will be the first public one. Andrew explained that preparations are being made for this, with support from the Council’s Secretariat Department, and that this change will mean that the location of Forum meetings in the future will be either Future House or City Hall
· ESBD Service Questionnaire: Andrew tabled, for the Forum’s awareness, the questionnaire on the future development of the ESBD service, which has been sent by the Authority to Primary Headteachers. Andrew explained that the Forum will discuss the ESBD service further in setting the allocation of the 2013/14 DSG later this term. 
4. Schedule of 2012/13 Meetings & Work Programme
Andrew Redding presented Paper A and explained that it has been practice in previous years for an outline work programme for the academic year to be presented at the first meeting of the Forum in the autumn term. This programme lists the main items of business that the Forum is anticipated to consider over the next 12 months. Andrew also reported that Paper A proposes meeting dates for the next academic year and explained that this was a new approach, which is necessary to enable Forum meetings to be more publicly accessible. Andrew explained that the dates of the meetings have been suggested in line with key deadlines, and emphasised to members that the DSG reporting timetable will need to be brought forward by about a month on previous years. 
There was some discussion about whether the suggested date of the next meeting of 24 October will clash with EiD. It was agreed that a meeting on the 24 October could go ahead. Members also asked officers to check that the proposed date of the meeting in May 2013 does not clash with Spring Bank.  

5. Consultation on the Primary & Secondary Formulae
This is the main agenda item. The Chair began by explaining to members that the Forum has previously asked officers, in responding to the changes required by the Government, to seek to replicate as closely as possible the current distribution of funding between schools. The Chair reported that the proposals presented at this meeting have been considered by the Formula Funding Working Group (the FFWG) and that the FFWG’s view is that these proposals are well considered and should go out for wider consultation.
Andrew Redding and Sarah North presented the draft consultation paper (Paper B), the modelling for individual schools (Appendix 4) and a draft of the PowerPoint presentation, which Andrew explained is intended to be used in the school consultation sessions. Andrew emphasised that, although the modelling shows schools winning and losing as a result of formulae change, the Minimum Funding Guarantee will provide protection and the use of a ceiling will reduce the gains of the schools that win. On top of this, an increase in the Pupil Premium to £900 in 2013/14 means that it is anticipated that the vast majority of schools will not lose in 2013/14 in cash terms as a result of formulae change. Andrew stressed however, that all modelling is based on October 2011 census information and that the position needs to be analysed again once the October 2012 data is available, which will be later this term.

Andrew and Sarah talked members through the key proposals within the draft consultation document and the impact of these. Sarah presented the additional modelling, seen by the FFWG, which outlines the impact on ‘themes’ of schools – size, deprivation and ethnicity. Andrew also explained the decisions that the Forum will have to take on the continuation of contingencies and centrally managed ‘de-delegated’ DSG items. Andrew stated that the consultation is based on outline initial proposals and that further detail will be brought to the Forum on these later this term before final decisions are taken by the Forum.

Members asked many questions and made a number of comments, the key themes of which are captured below:
· That a ‘don’t panic’ message should be emphasised to schools
· That funding on the October census creates additional pressure to place children quickly or risk a substantial loss of funding for the District. It was noted with some concern that currently 123 pupils are waiting to be admitted into schools. Forum members agreed that they need to ‘get the message out’ to colleagues to admit pupils as swiftly as possible if they are approached by the Authority to do so
· That the current modelling is based on data for schools that is a year out of date and that the position could change for schools once the October 2012 dataset is used. It was agreed that the position needs to be reviewed once the updated dataset is available later this term
· That the new regulations do not provide much flexibility to support the funding of schools that admit high numbers of new to English pupils. It was noted that two primary schools in particular appear to be significantly negatively affected. Andrew explained that this position was being investigated further and that the Authority is discussing this with the DfE, but that it is unlikely that anything ‘officially’ can be done. It was suggested that perhaps the criteria for exceptional funding could be looked at as a way of supporting these schools, though it was acknowledged that this would not be a permanent solution 
· That the proposal to increase the value of funding for mobility should be looked at again, with a view to further increasing the budget. It was agreed that options for this will be brought back to the Forum alongside the modelling of the impact on schools using the October 2012 census dataset later this term
· That the Forum will need to discuss in much more detail the position of contingencies and de-delegated DSG items. Andrew reported that the intention was for a pro-forma for each item to be presented to the Forum, so that members have clear information on which to take decisions. It was emphasised that these decisions would need to be taken on a phase by phase basis. It was added that the Confederations Executive will be discussing the future of the DSG budgets currently allocated in support of the CE and that these discussions will feed into the Forum’s decision making process
· The difficulties that the requirement to apply the same value of lump sum to Primary & Secondary schools produces. It was noted however, from information collected in regional meetings, that the extent of redistribution appears to be less in Bradford than in other Local Authorities. Sarah explained to members the additional modelling, moving £5m between factors, and the impact that this has on individual schools. Members agreed that the Forum needs to keep to its established principles in taking decisions on how to ameliorate the impact of formula change
· It was noted, following the principle of ringfencing, that the phase budgets have been maintained at their existing values. However, Andrew explained that the DfE may in the future seek to implement regulations that require the ratio between Primary & Secondary school funding to be the same across all authorities, or to be within a set range. Andrew explained that nationally a Secondary aged pupil is worth 27% more than a Primary aged pupil. The funding for a Secondary aged pupil in Bradford however, is currently 31% higher. To bring us in line with the national average would mean reducing the Secondary budget by approximately £3.5m 
· How DSPs will be funded in the future. Andrew clarified that the funding for children within DSPs would in the future come entirely from the High Needs Block and that the Place-Plus funding model replaces the allocation of AWPU and other formula funding for these pupils
· A question was asked whether the Forum’s subgroups are required to meet in public. Andrew stated that he was not aware of any requirement to do so

· Members posed the question whether the use of the MFG merely pushes the ‘cliff-face’ further away i.e. redistribution will still need to be dealt with at some point. Andrew replied that we do not know how arrangements will develop post April 2015 and essentially we have been required to ensure that arrangements are at least workable for the next two financial years, where we are certain that the MFG will be in place. Andrew explained that the MFG will mean that the impact of change is incremental over time and that this may mean that cliff faces are avoided but, based on the information that we have now, it is not possible to be certain of this.
The Schools Forum agreed:

· The content of the consultation document and for this to be published
· That the deadline for responses to the consultation is amended to 23 October, to enable the Forum to consider all responses at the next meeting
· That the proposals on the values of formulae factors are considered again, before final decisions are made, following modelling of the impact on individual schools using the October 2012 census dataset

· That the value of funding allocated for mobility is re-considered specifically, with a view to increasing further the funding via this factor in 2013/14









       Action: Andrew Redding / Sarah North
6. Update on the Review of High Needs Provision
Andrew Redding presented Paper C, for information, and explained that the review of the funding of High Needs Provision is being progressed via a separate work stream and in consultation with a reference group of maintained providers. Andrew reported that the next meeting of the reference group is scheduled for 19 October and that work was progressing towards formal proposals for consultation, which will be brought to the Forum as soon as possible. Andrew stressed that the review has implications for the funding of Special Schools, DSPs, PRUs, Alternative Provision, SEN Early Years Providers and SEN services that are currently centrally managed. 
Andrew reinforced the message that the funding of DSPs in mainstream schools would now be entirely separate from the school’s budget. Andrew added that this was likely to create some DSG cost pressure, as every place would now be worth £10,000. Members suggested that this would correct the current position, where the budget of a school with a DSP has supported meeting the real full costs of the DSP. Andrew suggested that although change will, most likely, increase the value of funding received, schools with DSPs will be required to manage the additional turbulence that the re-determination of funding on a monthly basis may bring. 
A question was asked on whether it was a requirement for the Authority to consult with non-maintained providers. It was agreed that non-maintained providers should be included in the circulation of the consultation document.
7. Update on Early Years Funding 2013/14
Sarah North presented Paper D, for information, which provides members with an update on the proposed approach to funding the free entitlement to nursery provision in 2013/14 and on the Early Years Funding Pro-Forma.
Sarah reminded members that the Forum has already received the recommendation from the Early Years Working Group (the EYWG) to continue to use the existing Single Formula to allocate funding to nursery providers in 2013/14. Sarah reported that the EYWG is scheduled to meet on 24 September to discuss some smaller specific items, including the funding of full time places and the funding of the extended 2 year old offer, and to finalise the formal consultation paper. Sarah explained that, because of the tight timescales involved, it will not be possible to table this consultation paper at a Forum meeting before this is published. Sarah reassured members that the consultation is very simple as it will propose to continue current arrangements.  Members agreed with the proposal for the consultation paper to be published following the EYWG meeting on 24 September, for this to be emailed to members at the point it is published, and then for the outcomes of the consultation to be discussed and final recommendations made at the next meeting on 24 October.
The Schools Forum agreed that proposals resulting from discussions at the next EYWG, scheduled for Monday 24 September 2012, are included in the consultation paper, which will be published prior to the next Forum meeting. Final proposals on Early Years funding will be subject to approval by Forum members at a later meeting.
8.
AOB
At the end of the discussions on the Primary & Secondary consultation Cindy Peek reported, for the Forum’s awareness, that a public consultation on the Council’s budget for 2013/14 is underway. Cindy explained that this consultation forms part of the Council’s budget setting process.
9.
Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting is set for Wednesday 24 October. The venue is to be confirmed
Schools Forum


Minutes of the Meeting 


Held on Wednesday 19 September, 2012 at


Grange Technology College
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